
 

 

Memorandum 
6300 Georgetown Pike 
McLean, VA 22101 

 
 

   
Subject: INFORMATION: Pooled Fund 100 Perfect 

SPR-B Waiver Request- Evaluations of Low-
Cost Safety Improvements Pooled Fund Study 
(ELCSI-PFS). Solicitation # 1595 
 

 Date: April 4, 2023 

From: Brian P. Cronin, P.E In Reply Refer To: 
 Director Office of Safety and Operations 

Research and Development  
                                                HRSO-01 

 McLean, VA 22101  
   

Prepared By: Carol H. Tan, Ph.D. 
Team Leader, Safety Data & Analysis 
Office of Safety and Operations R&D 

 

 McLean, VA 22101 
 

 

To: Patricia Sergeson 
Transportation Pooled Fund Program Manager 
Office of Corporate Research, Technology, and 
Innovation Management  
McLean, VA 22101 
 

The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA), Office of Safety and Operations 
Research and Development would like to establish a follow-on pooled fund study to TPF 
5(317) using 100 percent SPR-B funding.  This request is for the solicitation titled: 
“Evaluations of Low-Cost Safety Improvements Pooled Fund Study (ELCSI–PFS)” 
(Solicitation # 1595).  
 
The FHWA, Office of Safety and Operations Research and Development estimates 
approximately 40+ State DOTs will participate in this study with FHWA as the lead 
agency.  We anticipate that most of the participating state DOTs will use SPR-B funding. 
The FHWA Lead and Technical Liaison for the study will be Charles Fay from the Office 
of Safety and Operations Research and Development until new staff is onboard. 
 
Your approval to establish this pooled fund study at 100 percent SPR-B funding, while 
waiving the non-Federal funds match requirement, would be greatly appreciated.  If you 
have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (202) 493-3269 or 
Brian.Cronin@dot.gov. 
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